Mid Yell Junior High School Parent Council AGM 24th November 2022
Present – T. Fraser (Chair), J Thomson, V Johnson, Z Brown 
In attendance - 
J. Lyth 
Due to the teachers strike, M Lawson & M Coutts were not able to attend
1. Apologies – A Smith, A & G Cook, L & A Sparks, L Cunningham
2. Appoint new members – 
· Members eligible to stand down are: L Cunningham. 
· New member added: Zuleika Brown

· There are no co-opted members.

3. Appoint Chairperson and Vice Chairperson – Jill Thomson nominated Tammie Fraser as Chairperson, Vicky Johnson seconded.  Zuleika Brown put herself forward as vice-chair, this was welcomed by the committee.

4. Minutes from the last AGM – were distributed before the meeting as a reminder but couldn’t be agreed as there were no members present from the previous AGM.
5. Head Teachers Report
Staffing
· Chelsea Jamieson and Anne Karine Strachan have both had their baby boys and are doing well. We are in the process of recruiting a new Primary teacher for 3 days per week, this is taking some time, Michelle is covering the teaching of this class with support from George Rogers as and when he can come in.

· We were unsuccessful in recruiting a music teacher following the recruitment process but are hoping to appoint a music instructor in the next few weeks – Peter Wood is the preferred candidate
· Carly Smith has now moved to work in Baltasound Nursery full time, Kirsty Bruce is back in our nursery full time..

· Our new English teacher Ms. Carla Mitchell has started working with us on a Tuesday and is enjoying getting to know our young people.

· Louisa Lewis was appointed to our Learning Support Worker post

· Laura Turner was appointed to our temporary Learning Support Assistant Post

Budgets
· The budgets for this year continue to be tight but we should finish the financial year about on budget.

· We have got some additional PEF funding due to the fact that we have not been able to fill Chelsea’s post…. We are currently looking in to how we can make best use of this

· Have asked a few local companies to sponsor our new Netball and Football Strips

· We continue to look for alternative ways of raising funds to help us provide the additional extras without having to pass these on to families. Any ideas for fundraising are always much appreciated.

Potential School Trips

· P6 & 7 Trip to Loch Insh is planned to happen in early summer…… we have several applications out for funding and have had indications that some of them will be successful and we should hear in the next day or so. I am confident that this trip will go ahead and as soon as we get details of funding we will share more information with families.

· S1 & S2 trip to Glasgow is due to happen in May/June. The funding for this looks to be a bit more challenging but again I hope to hear in the next few weeks…. It might be that we need to organise more of our own fundraising if we are to get this one to go ahead.

· S3 have the potential to link up with Reunion Island again and go to visit there in the summer. This is a follow up from the visit we hosted before lock down…. Most of the funding is in place from the Reunion side. Confirmation of this trip should be received soon along with final details of costs involved.

School Improvement Team Visit

· This has been rescheduled for the 17th, 18th and 19th January

· An important few days for the school and a great opportunity for us to assess where we are in terms of the quality of what we are doing.

· Once the improvement team have confirmed their schedule I will invite parents in to meet with them….. be great for as many to come as possible.
End of Term

· Shopping night will now be on 1st December 

· Our senior Citizens dinner will be on the 7th December

· The Christmas show will be on in the evening of Thursday 8th December

· Our Christmas Dinner will be on Wednesday 14th December

· The Christmas Dance organised by S4 will be on Thursday 15th December – Primary in the afternoon and secondary pupils in the evening

· Our primary pupils will be carol singing in the community on Monday 19th December

· We will have an activity morning on Tuesday 20th December followed by a Christmas Service with Carols in the afternoon – everyone invited

· Term ends on Tuesday 20th December 
Other Items

· Our S2 pupils raised over £575 for Children in Need and organised a great day for the school last Friday

· We have a nursery open evening on 29th November from 6p.m., this will be a play session for bairns and parents.

· We have a group coming from the Scottish Government to meet with our upper primary class in order to work on a Children’s Charter for Scotland.

· Claire White (Singer, Songwriter and Storyteller) will be here on the 13th December to lead workshops for our primary and S1 & S2

· It has been a very busy school year so far with lots of events, visitors and trips, this looks set to continue but the pupils are also working hard in classes and doing lots of learning. 

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------
Tammie told the members about funding applications which Mark & Tammie have been applying for for the trips next year. We should hear shortly if these were successful. The school is very conscious of the costs of the trips and are looking at keeping the cost to parents as low as possible.
Parent view from the PC was that the bairns shouldn’t have been told about the trips until funding was in place in case it meant the trip was too expensive for some families and would not be able to go. Parents would be keen to do some fundraising for the trips and find a fair way of distributing these.

6. Chairperson’s report. 

The last year has been a mixture again but we seem to be coming out of COVID at last.

Unfortunately last year at the AGM we had no new members as we had such a poor attendance at the Zoom meeting. We do continue to appreciate the commitment from parents who are members of the parent council and who regularly come to meetings. We also understand that everyone has many commitments in our community and that people are stretched thin. 

The Parent Council also appreciate that it continues to be very busy in schools and we are very thankful to all the staff and pupils for continuing to make a Mid Yell JHS a high achieving, vibrant school with a very welcoming atmosphere. For Parents/guardians and other family members to be getting back in to school for events has been brilliant and I’m sure everyone in the community is looking forward to seeing the school show!

There have been a couple of fundraising initiatives and with the money raised the PC continues to support the school with providing fruit to all the children.

Finally, I would like to thank all families for their continued support.
7. Treasurers Report
Last financial year we began with £3,419.88 in the bank at 1.4.21 and £337.63 in the fruit cash tin. We got a grant from SIC for £557.84 and money in from the 100 club to pay for the fruit. We closed the year with £3,274.22 in the bank and £354.18 in the cash tin.

The cost of fruit for the school academic year from Aug 21 – Jul 22 was £883.27 which was mainly covered by the 100 club plus some donations from parents.

The current financial position is:

Bank balance £3,253.92 of which £1,986.82 is ring fenced for the fighting fund, £300 for fruit, leaving a general fund of £967.10 and a further £58.04 in the fruit cash tin

The bottle stall was a great success, raising £176 for the fruit fund
8. Other Items
· Shopping Night 1 Dec – bottle stall and hamper raffle, get some of the bairns involved with this
· Sail Yell – we have received a letter from the Sail Yell Committee offering a fund raising opportunity at the Sail yell event next July, there were various choices on offer, members were keen to get involved in this, we will reply and let them know we are interested.

· In the past we have claimed for various photocopying to help the school with some costs but this is not allowed, we can only claim for photocopying for the meetings, all other costs are to come out of our funds. We currently have enough funds.

· Playtime safety – parents were concerned about the bairns using the big tarpaulin during the high winds with older ones goading the younger ones. The  bairns discuss the activities they would like to do and go over a risks and benefits risk assessment and decide on the rules of the activity. The pupil council needs to ensure these are fed back to the classes. The school needs to ensure the rules are being followed and there is staff in place at all times. Another time slates were being thrown but a parent stopped this – JL to discuss with Mr Lawson.
9.  A.O.C.B – 

· Homebakes for shopping night – there are a lot of homebakes left over from Children in Need which are in the freezer. We will look at quantities and decide if any more are needed.
· Careers advice – a parent asked if there could be a careers night in the school with businesses visiting, especially with the lack of work experience opportunities.

Date of next meeting: January 2023, date TBC
The meeting ended at 7.20pm 
